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An update from Mr Rubin... 
 
We are racing through the term and unbelievably, there are  only two weeks until the October 
break. One of the favourite parts of the job is getting to walk around the classrooms and seeing 
how happy and engaged our children are with their learning. There is always a lovely 
atmosphere as you walk around our school.  
 
I am pleased to report that our Year 6 children went to visit The Palace of Westminster and 
The Houses of Parliament. Our Year 5 class will once again be taking part in the Architects 
in Cities programme where they get to learn about the beautiful architecture in the incredible 
city we live in. Furthermore, we will be back at St. John’s Church with Father Alan for our 
Harvest Festival. Great news as we gradually begin to return to normal.  
 
Have a lovely weekend, stay safe and be kind to one another.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
§ 

Internet Safety at St. John’s 
 

It is so important that children understand how to use the internet safely. It is 
such a valuable resource which children use more and more in their everyday 
lives. Thanks to Ms Moses for organising Konflux Theatre Company to come into 
school to run a series of workshops about how to keep safe online. The children 
thoroughly enjoyed them.   

 
 
 
 

346 followers and counting keep up to date with the school 
@5tJohnsTower. It is the best way to get the latest information on 
what is happening in our lovely school! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Welcome to St. John’s! 

 

We have two new children that 
have joined us over the last couple 
of weeks.  A warm welcome to the 

St. John’s family to Daniel and 
Madina, both in Reception class.   

 

 
 

EqualiTeach Visit St. John’s  
 

There are so many important lessons that our children learn at school. As they 
advance through the years, we want them to have the skills to apply critical 
thinking to information that they might see or hear. Our friends at EqualiTeach 
came into school to work with our children in Years 5 and 6 to get them to ‘Think’ 
and ‘Rethink’.  
Topics included how opinions are formed; where people get their information from; 
how believing in false information can hurt them and others; what they can do to 
check their facts and treat others fairly; how people may have different opinions 
and world views; how information might sometimes not be reliable; where children 
can get reliable information and finally how believing in false information can hurt 
them and others.  
Our children were commended by the course leaders and asked some really 
thought provoking question.  

   
 
 

Oracy in Action 
I thought I would share this picture with you. It may 
look like two of our Year 6 children having a chat 
instead of focusing on their work. In actual fact, what 
you can see here are two of our students retrieving 
information from their text and discussing their 
answers in greater depth. Oracy is at the centre of 
our learning here at St. John’s.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Early Years  
 

I went to visit our Early Years to find 
them hard at work and play. It is 
such a beautiful environment to 

flourish and thrive in.  
 
 

Acts of Kindness 
 

We are always on the lookout for acts of 
kindness and I was delighted when one of our 

Year 6 children popped into the office to tell me 
that he had drawn me this picture to adorn the 
wall. It is so colourful and cheery that I couldn’t 

wait to put it up.   

Kindness Cup Update – Mr. Rubin 
We continue with our Kindness Cup 
awards every week in Celebration 
Assembly. Congratulations to our 

winners so far: Tylan, Irfan, Georgie, 
Alesha and Chloe. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teddy Bear Hospital Visit – Y1&2 
 

Our children in Year 1 and 2 had a visit from the Teddy Bear Hospital earlier in the week. 
Students from Barts and the London School of Medicine and Dentistry, volunteered their time 

to work with children and their teddy bears with the aim of reducing anxiety when visiting a 
doctor or dentist. It is a great opportunity for our children to familiarise themselves with 

medical and dental procedures and in addition, it is great fun! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Trip to the Palace of Westminster 
Written by Jaya – Year 6, 

 
When we went to the Houses of Parliament, it was 

a mind blowing experience. The fact that we 
walked into an important historical library was very 

cool! I liked when we visited the House of Lords 
because the Queen’s throne was there, coated 

with 23.5 karat gold leaf. It was the library for me 
that I enjoyed the most, stocked with books, new, 

red carpet and images of famous Kings and 
Queens faces on the walls. 

 
We had a great time! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming School Events 
 

Thursday 21st October 9:30am – Harvest Festival at 
St. John’s Church – All Welcome! 

 
Friday 22nd October – Cultural Day  

 
(More information to follow). 

PE Update – Ms Pink 
 

St John's owes a big thankyou to 
everyone at Middlesex County Cricket 
Club.  
 
Every Wednesday for this half 
term, KS2 students are enjoying their 
PE lessons with our fully qualified  
Middlesex Cricket coach, Hassan. 
 
We have had cricket coaching at St. 
Paul’s for a number of years and it is 
very popular with the children.   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Creative ESOL Course 
This is a 9 week course which is aimed at ESOL learners who are 
interested in creative activity. 
 
This fun and happy course will help you to develop your English 
through creative approaches to ESOL teaching including arts & 
crafts, drama, storytelling and access to a wide range of 
opportunities at Rich Mix. The course also aims to increase your 
confidence and skills for looking for jobs and volunteering and 
accessing local services. 

 
 

Assessment Dates: 22/09, 29/09 
Course Dates: 06/10, 13/10, 20/10, 03/11, 10/11, 17/11, 24/11, 01/12, 08/12 
 
 
Time: 1pm – 3pm 
Place: Rich Mix  
35 - 47 Bethnal Green Road,  
E1 6LA 
 
 
To book your place please contact  
Tracy Barbe; Schools and Outreach at Rich Mix 
tracy.barbe@richmix.org.uk 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent and Family Support Service - Parental Engagement 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


